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                  Thoughts From District Governor Deb 

 

Lions, Lionesses, and Leos, 

 

Everyone keeps saying “spring is right around the corner” but our tem-

peratures sure do not seem to want to cooperate.  One thing I do know 

that is right around the corner is our Pennsylvania Lions State Conven-

tion from May 14-17 at the Lancaster Host Resort.  To think that this all 

began five years ago is amazing.  The work and planning that has gone 

into this convention is phenomenal!  Our District 14-D Lions have truly 

stepped up to the plate and I believe that this will be one of the best 

state conventions in many years.  Pre-registration is still available so 

plan to register and attend so you can be as proud of the event as the 

Lions who have worked to make it happen. 

 

One of the final things we are still working on for the convention is 

theme baskets for the basket raffle.  If your club has not volunteered a 

basket yet, please contact Basket Chairperson Dawn Lyons and let her 

know you will be bringing one.  Individuals may also donate baskets so 

if you as an individual would like to support the State Convention that is 

great as well.  All the funds raised from the basket raffle go to the Dis-

trict to help offset the expenses of hosting the convention.  Lion Dawn’s 

email is werthelyons@verizon.net and her telephone number is 717-507-

1496. 

 

I want to thank the Lions, Lionesses, and Leos from our District that 

have already registered for the convention.  We currently have over 200 

Lions from our home District registered and that is great.  By the time 

we get to May 14
th

 let’s try and have over 300 Lions registered!  Let’s 

show the Lions from Pennsylvania what an awesome District they are 

visiting.  The registration form is in this newsletter and also available 

on the District website. 

 

Come to the 2015 Pennsylvania Lions State Convention and make Lion 

memories that will last a lifetime!  See you at the convention! 

  

Yours in Lionism, 

    

Lion Deb Burkholder 

2014-2015 District Governor 

District 14-D 

kburkholder@dejazzd.com or 717-484-4892 

 
 

     NEW NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

14 District Newsletter, Lion Anita 

Palmer of the Christiana Lions Club 

will be our Newsletter Editor. All 

items to be included in the District 

Newsletter should be sent in Word 

format, not in pfd. Pictures should be 

in JPG format All materials Should 

be sent to Lion Anita at her email 

address:  

agordon50@frontiernet.net 

Please summit by May 25, Thank 

you 

 

           UP COMING EVENTS 

May 2nd-New York Trip 

May 1st-DG Team Meeting 

May 2nd-Day in New York 

May 4th-Mountville Blood drive 

May 5th-Mtount  Joy 70th Anni-
versary 

May 14-17-State Convention 

June 1st- Melvin Jones Deadline 

June 5th-DG Team Meeting 

June 13th-East Cocalico Golf 
Tournament 

June 21st-Ride for Siight 
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DATE                             

May 1, 2015 

May 14-17, 2015 

June 5, 2015 

 

 

 

    

 

 

  ACTIVITY                                     

DG Team Meeting 

State Convention 

DG Team Meeting        

 

 

LOCATION 

Moveable Feast 

Host Resort Lancaster PA 

 Moveable Feast 

 

                                                                          

           APRIL TO  JUNE  2015 DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S SCHEDULE 

NEW MEMBERS 

IN FOND MEMORY 

 

                              Philip Glover                           East Cocalico 

                              William Benson                       Millersville 

                              Jose M Perez                          Lititz 

                              Coral Pou-Perez                     Lititz 

                              Matthew A. Cash                     Lititz 

                              Richard S. Luechese               West Earl 

                              Michelle Musumeci                  West Earl 

                              Joseph Musumeci                   West Earl 

 

          David Wick                                                    Millersville Lions Club 

          Henry Herr                                                    Millersville Lions Club 

          Bernadette E.C. Johnson                              New Holland  



 

MESSAGE FROM YOUR VDG-KATHY RIDDER 

  

 MAY DAY!! MAY DAY!! 

 

    Pa. Lions State Convention time is NOW!!  Depending on 

when you get this it could be over, done, a huge success!!  If 
it is still pending, let’s make it a HUGE success.  The commit-
tee has worked hard to show the “PRIDE” that the Lions of 
Lancaster & Lebanon have in District 14D. 

    Since this had to be to the District Newsletter Editor by 
April 25th I am at the moment at a loss of what to talk about.  I 
am sort of in the eye of the, I don’t want to say storm, certainly not.  I’ll say in the eye 
of 2015-16, eager to step out of the eye & begin another adventure in my life as a 
Lion.  I could talk about membership, which is the standard route to take, one that is 

ongoing. 

    Let’s talk about “serving”, you know, that “We Serve” attitude that Lions insist 
upon!!!  Do you know that thus far in 2014-15 the Lions Clubs in District 14D have 
served 145,232 people with 22,146 Lions hours!! (Actually if Clubs don’t report their 
activities, it could be more.) Wow, and the year isn’t over!  Did you ever stop & think 
about all that your club does in the course of the year in the way of raising money in 
order to keep the “We Serve” engine well oiled & moving?  I recently had a perspec-
tive member & decided to make a list for her of what my West Earl Lions Club does in 
the course of a year & has been doing for 75 years.  I was astounded; the list grew by 
leaps & bounds.  When I thought that I had thought of everything a member would 
say, “well we did that…….”!  The list isn’t finished & actually it should never be fin-
ished. 

    It was very interesting to make that list & it brought home to me just how valuable 
we are to our community & beyond.  Once we lose sight of what we bring to others 
lives, even in a small way, we will have lost sight of our “We Serve” attitude & re-
placed it with, “we’ve done enough”.  Don’t let that happen, bring in new members 
with new causes & ideas to raise the funds to continue to serve.  That’s what we do.  
(See, I did bring it back to MEMBERSHIP!!!)                                                                                               
DGE Kathy  

NOW THAT YOU THOUGHT IT OVER!! 

 

NEEDED – REGION III CHAIRPERSON 

REGION III, ZONE B CHAIRPERSON 

STEP OUT OF YOUR COMFORT ZONE & SERVE! 

       DGE KATHY 



  
During my years I have spent in Lions I have been blessed to serve with Lions/Lioness in our District, 
but all 18 of the Districts in Pennsylvania, plus meet those who serve at International Conventions.  
Working with and see them in action deepen my own love and commitment to “helping those less fortu-
nate than ourselves” through Lions Clubs International. 
 
It is through this relationship that I came to understand the Four Stars of Leadership:  Character, com-
munication, common vision and caring. 
 
Character is the totality of qualities distinctive to an individual employed to carry out his or her values, 
ethics and moral. 
Communication in leadership is any act by which information is exchanged between people to focus 
them on an objective. 
Vision is the ability to see beyond the present reality to where you want to end up and how to get there.  
When a team of Lions rally around a common vision it can be a powerful movement. 
Caring:  Finally, great Lion leaders are those who can truly care; they are willing to act on behalf of, 
and in the best interest of another Lion/Lioness/Leo, a Club or District, team, or Lions Clubs Interna-
tional or any cause that the members wish to pursue.  
 
Currently, the clubs and Districts that are thriving follow the Four Stars of Leadership plus have their 
future leaders attend at every opportunity leadership training, workshops, seminars, webinars, etc.   
 
Lions Clubs International hit a milestone this month by surpassing the 1.4 million mark in 210 countries 
in the world.  Is you club one of those that caused this to happen by gaining in membership?  If not, 
take advantage of all the opportunities that are available to assure we have quality leaders leading our 
Club, District, Multiple District and LCI. 
 
Are your current Club Leaders and future 2015-2016 leaders planning on attending the State Conven-
tion seminars/workshops?  It is an excellent opportunity for them to interact with their fellow club offi-
cers from across the State of Pennsylvania.  On Saturday morning International President Joe Preston 
will be meeting with Club Presidents at 9:30 AM, then at 10:15 AM there are sessions for Club Presi-
dents & Vice Presidents and another one for Club Secretary & Treasurer.  Also at 10:15 AM is a ses-
sion for present and future Region & Zone Chairs.  Attendees must be registered (form in this newslet-
ter), so fill it out, mail it in, and have your officers attend, so your club gets the most benefit of having a 
State Convention in our District. 
 
Seminars/workshops and training are available on the following dates in our District: 
May 14-17, 2015 is the State Convention hosted by our District at the Lancaster Host.  We have 25 
seminars/workshops available for you to choose from.  These are presented by the best of the best in 
the State and are a good way to find out what the other 715 clubs in Pa. are doing. 
June 7, 2015 at 2:30 PM before our District Cabinet Meeting at The Moveable Feast, 350 Highland 
Drive, Mountville, Pa. 17554.  Reservation are not required, just show up. 
 
For more information or a club program from one of our Team Members contact either 2nd VDG Bob 
Weaver, PDG Tom Ridder, RC Gene Hilton or myself. 
 

PCC Steve Benedict, GLT Chairperson 
717-789-9605 (H) 717-201-4134 (C), lionsteve@embarqmail.com 

             Notes and Hints from your Global Leadership Team  



 

District 14-D Theme Baskets 

The “Theme” Basket Fundraiser to support the District 14-D Convention was another great success. 

We had a total of 42 baskets and raised $1,255.00. 

 

I would like to thank all the clubs, organizations and Lions who donated baskets. They were very 

creative. Without you this fundraiser could not be a success. 

I would also like to thank everyone who help sell tickets, transport baskets and deliver baskets to those 

who were not at the convention to pick them up. You were very helpful and made my job so much 

easier. 

  

I hope all clubs support the State Convention “Theme” baskets as much as they supported the 14-D 

Convention “Theme” baskets. I know that all attendees to a State Conventions enjoy the local baskets 

that are offered. 

 

Again 

Thank You 

 

Yours in Lionism 

Lion Jamie Carpenter 
 

Here is May’s offering, First and foremost is the State Convention; We won't be 
hosting another one for about 15 years, We must support this convention! We 
have  Lions from all over the state expecting to see our best. The International 
President Joe Preston, plus many other speakers geared to make this event un-
forgettable!  The general admission is very reasonable and you can choose what 
else you attend. 

We just finished the District Convention, that seemed to go well.  District wise we 
are involved in many projects, lets find a few more new  Lions!!! 

                                                                                                      2VDG Bob Weaver 

MESSAGE FROM 2ND VICE DISTRICT GOV-BOB WEAVER 



Nomination and Selection of District Melvin Jones Fellowship 

PURPOSE: 

 To provide guidelines on the nomination and selection process of District 14-D for a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship to be presented to a Lion from each Region and a Lioness. 

GENERAL: 

 1. Each Lionistic year, District 14-D may present a Melvin Jones Fellowship to a Lion per 
Region along with a Lioness based on nominations from the Lions/Lioness clubs. 

 2. Nominations pertain to New Melvin Jones Fellowships only and not Progressive 
Fellowships. 

 3. The LCIF Chairperson must submit in the District Newsletter information and instructions, 
along with a deadline, on how to nominate a Lion/Lioness. This must be submitted at least two months 
before the deadline. 

 4. Only Clubs that contributed to the District as per the Contribution Schedule for LCIF, 
which is set each year by the District Governor, may submit a nominee for a District Melvin 
Jones Fellowship. 

 For example: If the per member contribution is $5.00 and your club has 20 members you would 
need to contribute $5.00 X 20 members or $100.00 to be able to submit a nominee. 

 5. All nominations must be board approved and signed by either the Club President or 
Secretary, preferably by the President where possible. 

 6. All nominations MUST be submitted on club stationery providing the qualifications of the 
nominee and sent to the LCIF Chairperson and a copy to the District Secretary by the established 
deadline. 

 7. Within a month after the deadline, the LCIF Chairperson must call a meeting and based on 
the received nominations select the Lion/Lioness from each region and Lioness clubs that will received 
a Melvin Jones Fellowship from District 14-D. 

 The final decision, will be made by a Committee consisting of the District Governor, the last 
Past District Governor from each Region, Cabinet Secretary, and Cabinet Treasurer. 

 Note: The process will be: The above Lions will assess those nominated in each Region, 
assigning 1st, 2nd, 3rd, etc. positions to each nominee, the #1 position will receive the Melvin Jones 
Award. If there are extra dollars available for awards, the #2 positions will be considered for the 
remaining awards, etc. 

 *The 1st Vice District Governor, 2nd Vice District Governor, LCIF Chairperson, Lioness 
Coordinator, and the Region Chairpersons will also be present to give input on any nominees that they 
know. They do NOT have voting rights. 

 *The District Governor at the time of the selection process will present the Melvin Jones 
Fellowships at a later date, preferably at the following year’s Region Rallies when he/she is the 
Immediate Past District Governor. 

  

  

Deadline to submit a Melvin Jones candidate is June 1, 2015 

Send to: 

  

LCIF Chairperson Dale L High, PDG, 137 Fieldcrest Lane, Gordonville, PA 17529 

 717-371-4004, psdlh@frontiernet.net 





Theme Baskets Needed for the State Convention in May 

 

 

District 14 D is hosting the State Convention this May, which is right around the corner. We are hosting this in Lancaster 

at the Lancaster Host and Convention Center May 14-17.  

Host Districts bears the cost of the Hospitality Night among other things. To help offset the expenses, Host Districts have 

a Basket Raffle.  They are a popular attraction at State Conventions. We are asking for clubs and individuals to help us by 

donating a theme basket for this raffle.  

There are many themes we have seen or done in the past such as gardening, cooking, wine and spirits, lottery, cash or 

grilling. We encourage you to consider donating such a basket. If you are not that creative Lion Kathy Meyer and I are 

willing to create a basket for you if you send us check of $50 or more.  We would ask that you let us know as soon as 

possible so we have time to be creative.  You can reach me, Lion Dawn Lyons, at 717-867-0735, 1327 E Walnut Street 

Annville PA 17003 or at werthelyons@verizon.net if you have any questions or need my assistance.  

Thank you in advance for your donation and we look forward to seeing you at the convention and in the basket raffle 

area.  

Yours in Lionism,         Lion Dawn Lyons 

***************************************************************************** 

2015 State Convention Theme Basket Donation 

Club Name _________________________________________________________ 

Contact persons name________________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________ Phone number__________________ 

Please mail or email me by April 27th if donating a theme basket to the State Convention 

Email to werthelyons@verizon.net 

Or mail to Lion Dawn Lyons 1327 E Walnut St Annville, PA 17003 





Christiana 

Lions Sub Sale 

Sales May  16th 

priced at $4.00 each 

and are made fresh 

the day of the sale. 

To pre-order email 

christianalionsclub@

comcast.net or call 

610-593-6945at least 

three days prior to 

the sale date.  

                        NEWS AROUND THE DISTRICT 

 

Lafayette Lions 

Sub Sale 

Sale March 27th 

priced at $4.00 

each for 8” and are 

made fresh. 

Call Lion Roy 

Overly to order  717

-299-3674 

 

Mountville Lions Club will have a blood drive on Monday, May 

4, 2015 from 1 to 6:30 PM at Trinity UCC Church, located next 

to the swimming pool in Mountville.  Donors 

may reserve a time by calling the American 

Red Cross at 1-800-733-2767.  Walk-ins are 

also welcome.  Soup, sandwiches, drinks, and 

desserts are available to all who come in.  

Contact PCC Steve Benedict at 789-9605 or 

PDG Ron Peters, 285-4795 for more informa-

tion. Come out and give the “gift of life”. 

The Lititz Leo Club is looking for great recipes from our fel-
low Leos, Lioness and Lions. We would like to premier our 
Anniversary Cookbook at the Lititz Leo Night at the Barn-
stormers on June 12 and need 
your help to fill our cookbook. 
Recipes can be for any type of 
food. Please submit recipes to                
DRissmiller@gmail.com  

by April 10. THANK YOU! 

PA Lions State Convention  

Some Help Needed ! 
 

As every Lion in 14-D knows by now … District 14-D is hosting the 2015 Lions State 

Convention on May 14-17, 2015.  A number of Lions Clubs in District 14-D have already 

committed to providing help for various functions at the Convention.  The REGISTRA-

TION COMMITTEE and the CERTIFICATION COMMITTEE are organizing and 

would like to have some additional help during the four (4) days of the Convention.  If 

you or members of your Club would like to help distribute registration packages to Lions 

as they arrive at the Convention or would like to help certify Lions for voting, please con-

tact Mike Guinivan at mguinivan@embarqmail.com or PDG Ron Peters at 

rpeters319@comcast.net.  They will provide information regarding shifts and will be able 

to answer your questions. 

mailto:christianalionsclub@comcast.net
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You are invited to attend 

70th Anniversary Night 

of the Mount Joy Lions Club 

May 5, 2015 

6:30PM 

Help the Mount Joy Lions Club celebrate 

their 70th anniversary of their charter night 

being held at the Gathering Place in Mount Joy. 

 

The menu is a turkey dinner with all the trimmings! 

The entertainment is the Donegal H. S. Rhythm Singers 

The cost is $15 per person for all our guests. Fill out the form below to attend 

Deadline for reservations is May 1st, 2015 

Make checks payable Mount Joy Lions Club 

 

                                                     ***************************************************************************** 

 

                                     Name __________________________________Club ___________________ 

 

                                      District position (past or present)_____________________________________ 

 

                                            Number of persons attending____ X  $15   = __________________ enclosed 

                                            Checks made payable to Mount Joy Lions Club. Deadline for reservations is May 1st! 

     Send reservations to PDG Leonard Smith, 440 N Angle Street, Mount Joy, PA 17552 



A DAY IN NEW YORK CITY – DO AS YOU PLEASE 

SPONSORED BY THE  

LITITZ LIONESS CLUB 

SATURDAY, MAY 2, 2015 

LEAVE 7 A.M. FROM LANCASTER SHOPPING CENTER 

C. MOORE 

LEAVE NYC AT 6 P.M. 

COST PER PERSON:  $65.00 

                     TO RESERVE SPACE CALL LIONESS DEB OLSEN 

(717) 413-0576 

OR FILL OUT REGISTRATION BELOW & SEND TO: 

DEB OLSEN 

295 W. SUNHILL RD. 

 

 

Please reserve space for ____persons for the NYC bus trip, Sat., May 2.  Enclosed 
find my payment of____________, ($65. per person). 

 

NAME___________________________________________ 

AD-
DRESS_________________________________________ 

CITY___________________STATE______ZIP_________ 
PHONE#_______ 

 

MANHEIM, PA.  17545 







                                                             

 

PA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP 

“500 CLUB” 

Dear Lions, Lioness, and Leos of District 14-D    Fiscal Year 2014-2015 

    This is the time of year that we ask for your support of the “Beacon Lodge 500 Club”.  This is an opportunity for 
each Lion, Lioness, and Leo to make a personal contribution to Beacon Lodge to help with maintenance and 
repairs.  The camp no longer receives State funding; therefore your donation to this fundraiser is more important 
than ever. 

    The “500 Club” is based on $5.00 donations per year per member. Last year 14-D donated $4700.00; making it 
obvious that District 14-D continues to embrace the Lion’s Motto “We Serve”.  We encourage all Clubs in this 
District to consider 100% participation in this great project. 

    Once again we thank the Lions, Lioness, and Leos of District 14-D for your continued support of PA Lions Beacon 
Lodge Camp, helping to make it one of the best special needs camps in America. 

We ask that you:  1. Make checks payable to: Beacon Lodge 500 Club 

  2.  Send enclosed form, or club roster, with donor names indicated. 

  3.  Mail checks and form to: 

       Dale L High 

       137 Field Crest Ln.,  Gordonville, PA 17529 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

Dale L. High, Board Member 




